
48 MUNRO
010

DIAMOND DRILLING

TOWNSHIP: MUNRO TWP REPORT NO: 48

WORK PERFORMED FOR: Canamax Resources Inc

RECORDED HOLDER: Same as Above [xx]
: Other [

Claim No.

782676
783695
783733

Hole No.

BA-88-05 
BA-89-06 
BA-89-07

Footage

698' 
676' 
508'

Date

Jan/89 
Jan/89 
Jan/89

Note

(D 
(D 
(D

(1) W8908.092, date filed May/89



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-88-05 Page l of 3

Property: Bartamax 

Area: Matheson 

Township: Munro 

Province: Ontario 

Azimuth: 2000

Claim: 783676 

Line: L9+OOW 

Station: 2+33N 

Lenght: 698 feet 

Dip Collar: -50 

Down Hole Survey: Acid test 

Depth: 200' Dip: -510 

400' -520 

600' -510

Drilled By: Forages Alexandre Inc.

Date: December 15th 88 to January 15th 89

Core Size: BQ

Logged by: L^qie SterCroix,

Signed:.

INTERVAL

FROM - TO
DESCRIPTION

PLANAR
FEATURE
ANGLE

O - 294 

294 - 698

NOTE: The first attempt to drill this 
hole was on L8+OOW at 2+20N; because of 
overburden drilling problems the hole was 
moved one line to the west.

CASING: Overburden (270' of NW casing 
lost in hole).

ULTRAMAFIC VOLCANICS: Medium to dark 
grey-black, fine grained, very talcose 
throughout, moderately chloritized, weakly 
to moderately serpentinized with chryso 
tile veinlets wich vary in color from dark 
to whitish green, serpentinized parts al 
ternate with more massive parts which are 
somewhat coarser grained and of mottled 
appearance, weakly to non magnetic, soft 
and soapy rock, numerous badly broken core 
portions, numerous fault gouges, no visi 
ble sulphides.

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

ONTARIO GEOLOGICAL 
ASSESSMENT F 

OFFICE

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

ASSAYS -

Au oz/T Ag oz/Tj Au ppb i

SURVEY

LES

MAR 15 19i:9

RECEIVED



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-68-05 Page 2 of 3

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

————————— *m. ————————

DESCRIPTION

326 - 326: Fault gouge with breccias on 
both sides.

338 - 345: Lighter grey portion, somewhat 
bleached look.

352 - 258: Lighter grey portion, somewhat 
bleached look.

368.3 - 372.5: Fault, well brecciated, 
ultramafic fragments in a muddy matrix, 
less brecciated on both sides.

385 - 396: Moderately brecciated portion.

426.5 - 428: Whitish green carbonate 
veinlets almost parallel to core axis, 
reacts weakly with HCl.

441 - 443: Fault, well brecciated, ultra 
mafic fragments in a muddy matrix, less 
brecciated on both sides.

443 - 523: Well to slightly brecciated 
portion, ultramafic fragments in chloritic 
and serpentinized matrix.

523 - 530: Badly broken core with breccias 
on both sides.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO
SAMPLE 
LENGHT Au oz/T

ASSAYS 

Ag oz/T Au ppb



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-88-05 Page 3 of 3

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

698

. -. — A...........—

DESCRIPTION

530 - 593: Well to slightly brecciated
portion, ultramafic fragments in chloritic
and serpentinized matrix.

At 558': Carbonate-chrysotile veinlets
(3" wide) with some chalcopyrite blebs.

593 - 660: Less brecciated, only narrow
brecciated portions alternating with
massive portions.

628 - 629: Sheared at 60® to core axis.

660 - 698: Mostly massive ultramafic volc 
anics.

687 - 697.8: Core dropped (not in order).

END OF HOLE.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO
SAMPLE 
LENGHT

ASSAYS 

Au oz/TjAg oz/T Au ppb



CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole; BA-89-06 Page l of 3

Property: Bartamax 

Area: Matheson 

Township: Munro 

Province: Ontario

Claim: 783695 

Line: L24+OOW 

Station: 1+95N 

Lenght: 676 feet

Down Hole Surey: Acid test 

Depth: 160' Dip: -500 

360' -490 

500' -480

Drilled By: Forages Alexandre Inc. 

Date: January 16th to 21st 1989 

Core Size: BQ 

Logged by: LaclS Ste^Croix,

Azimuth: 2000 Dip Collar: -

INTERVAL
DESCRIPTION

FROM - TO
|

0 - 162

162 - 337

CASING: Overburden (casing

GABBROIC THOLEIITE: Medium

ONTARIO GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
5 ASStSSMENTTlLES

OFFlCfc

MAR 15

B e f\ c i ife i* e 1 V

pulled) .

grey, medium
to coarse grained, various amounts of
light green phenocrysts (feldspar porphy 
ries) aggregates, homogeneous matrix,
massive, 40* mafic minerals,

i

i

60% felsic
minerals, moderately to strongly magnetic,
minor KR) scattered pyrite , amount of
porphyries decreases down core.

240.4 - 240.6: Fault gouge.

240.6 - 272.7: Fine to medium grained
tholeiite lacking porphyries , medium grey,
massive, lower contact progressive, minor
Kl*} scattered pyrite.

272.7 - 304.2: Finer grained matrix.

joRhANAR
'WATURI
ANGLEHE-e —

-480 Sianed: T̂ m (^D r(^^^J
S S

f

SAMPLE
NUMBER

20525

20526

20527

20528

20529

20530

INTERVAL

FROM - TO

164 - 168

187 - 192

212 - 217

237 - 240

260 - 265

285 - 290

SAMPLE
LENGHT

ASSAYS

Au oz/TjNi ppm
1

Au ppb. :

4

5

5

3

5

5

74

115

84

83

95

67

<5

10

<5

<5

'

^

10



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-89-06 Page 2 of 3

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

337 - 393

i

393 - 443

l
|

.

DESCRIPTION

304.2 - 337: Fine to medium grained tho 
leiite lacking phenocrysts, medium grey,
massive, lower contact progressive,
slightly disturbed, minor (^) scattered
pyrite.

331.3 - 337: U to 2* disseminated pyrite

THOLEIITE: Medium grey-green, fine to
medium grained, moderately chloritized,
somewhat disturbed throughout with brecc 
iated portions with talc-chlorite matrix
between fragments, weakly to non magnetic,
rare random quartz-carbonate veinlets.

ULTRAMAFIC VOLCANICS: Medium to dark
grey, fine grained, somewhat brecciated
throughout with well brecciated portions
with chloritic matrix, moderately to
strongly magnetic, broken to badly broken
core throughout, rare pyrite blebs in
breccias.

429.3 - 429.9: Spinifex.

443 - 676 ULTRAMAFIC VOLCANICS: Dark grey, fine
grained, moderately to strongly magnetic,
somewhat disturbed throughout with brecci-
ated and/or sheared portions, core is bro 
ken to badly broken throughout unit.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20531

20532
20533

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

310 - 315

331.3 - 334.3
334.3 - 337

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

5

3
2.7

Au oz/T

ASSAYS 

Ni ppm

90

Au ppb

10

^
^

'

t'

i ii
ii



CORONA CQRPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-89-06 Page 3 of 3

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

676

DESCRIPTION

479.5 - 482.4: Brecciated and somewhat
altered to a light grey color with R to
2*. pyrite.

485 - 492: Brecciated and somewhat altered
to a light grey color with J.% to 2% pyrite

488.4 - 489.3: Spinifex.

513.8 - 531.6: Brecciated and moderately
sheared, somewhat altered to a light grey
color, ^ pyrite associated with white
quartz-carbonate veinlets.

531.6 - 547.4: Somewhat brecciated, rare
quartz-carbonate veins almost parallel to
core axis, barren.

555 - 558: Ground core.

597 - 606.4: Brecciated with chloritic
matrix.

658 - 661: Ground core.

END OF HOLE.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20534

20535

20536
20537
20538
20539

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

479.5 - 482.4

488.4 - 492

513.8 - 518.8
518.8 - 523.8
523.8 - 528.8
528.8 - 531.6

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

2.9

3.6

5
5
5
2.8

Au oz/T

ASSAYS 

Ni ppm Au ppb

tt

10

tt
tt
tt
<5

-
i

i!



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-89-07 Page l of 4

Property: Bartamax 

Area: Matheson 

Township: Munro 

Province: Ontario

Claim: 783733 

Line: L32+OOW 

Station: 3+OON 

Lenght: 508 feet

Down Hole Survey: Acid test 

Depth: 200' Dip: -490 

350' -490 

508 -490

Drilled By: Forages Alexandre Inc. 

Date: January 21st to 23rd 1989 

Core Size: BQ 

Logged by: Ljucle Ste-Croij

f ^
INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

0-30

30 - 163.9

DESCRIPTION

CASING: Overburden (casing pulled).

GABBROIC THOLEIITE: Medium grey, medium
grained, rare phenocrysts agglomerates
(feldspar), feldspar laths well developed,
strongly magnetic with some weakly magne 
tic sections (related to epidote altera 
tion), rare epidote veinlets, quite mass 
ive, 1\ t o 2% disseminated pyrite, sharp
lower contact at 550 to core axis with
chilling in tholeiitic unit, feldspar
laths still visible.

30 - 34: Ultramafic volcanics (hydraulic
oil spilled on first box of core).

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20540

20541

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO
SAMPLE 
LENGHT

34 - 39

59 - 64

ONTAP
AS

R

5

5

!O GEOLOG
SfcSSMEN

OFFIC

MAR 1 5

EC EI

Au oz/T

CAL SURVE
T FILES
F.

1989

V E D

ASSAYS 

Ni ppm Au ppb

1

1090

63

t

^

^
!

j

J

j

"*^ i



CORONA CORPORATION -MAMOND J)RILL SECORD Hole: BA-89-07 Page 2 of 4

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

163.9 - 192.4

DESCRIPTION

83 - 105: Fine grained portion, possible
flow contact at 96.1' {suggesting tops
facing north), fine portion could be
chilled contact between 2 flows, 1* finely
disseminated pyrite.

ULTRAMAFIC VOLCANICS: Dark grey, fine
grained, moderately soft, moderately talc-
cose, moderately carbonatized (calcite)
throughout with 2* to 3% calcite infilling

192.4 - 275.5

.

f

-

between softly deformed fragments with
medium to coarse grained pyrite in blebs,
O* overall pyrite content, somewhat
chilled lower contact sharp at 300 to
core axis.

GABBROIC THOLEIITE: Medium to dark grey,
medium grained except for upper portion
which is finer grained (chilling), gradu 
ally grows into medium grained tholeiite,
rare light green feldspar phenocrysts,
strongly magnetic, massive, 1\ dissemina 
ted pyrite, sharp lower contact at 900 to
core axis with chilling over 5'.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20542

20543

20544

20545
20546

20547

20548

20249

20250

20251
20252

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

84 - .89

109 - 114

134 - 139

159 - 163.9
163.9 - 168.9

187.4 - 192.4

192.4 - 197.4

217.4 - 222.4

242.4 - 247.4

267.4 - 272.4
272.4 - 275.5

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

5

5

5

4.9
5

5

5

5

5

Au oz/T

5 !
3.1

ASSAYS 

Ni ppm

102

57

48

76

63

61

60

Au ppb

^

^

<5

^
^

^

1

^

^

<5

49
54

<5
<5



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-89-07 Page 3 of 4

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

275.5 - 508

"

DESCRIPTION

ULTRAMAFIC VOLCANICS: Dark grey, fine
grained, weakly to non magnetic, very
talcose dark grey portions alternating
with light green to brownish altered por 
tions, disturbed in talcose parts, brecci 
ated in altered parts, upper contact some 
what chilled, no visible sulphides, perva 
sively carbonatized (iron carbonate).

309 - 387.4: Altered ultramafics, light
green, chloritized, brecciated, somewhat
schistose at 450 to core axis in places,
<l% quartz-calcite veinlets parallel to
schistosity, 2% to 3* random quartz-cal 
cite veinlets, talcose infilling between
fragments.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20553
20554
20555
20556
20557
20558
20559
20560
20561
20562
20563
20564
20565
20566
20567
20568

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

309 - 314
314 - 319
319 - 324
324 - 329
329 - 334
334 - 339
339 - 344
344 - 349
349 - 354
354 - 359
359 - 364
364 - 369
369 - 374.
37.4 - 379
379 - 384
384 - 387.4

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
3.4

Au oz/T

ASSAYS 

Ni ppm Au ppb

^
^
^
^
^
0
^
^
^
0
^
^
^
^
^
^



CORONA CORPORATION DIAMOND DRILL RECORD Hole: BA-89-07 Page 4 of 4

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

508

*. 

*

A

DESCRIPTION.

418.9 - 460.7: Altered ultramafics, brown 
ish buff grey, weakly to moderately seri-
citized, somewhat massive, weakly distur 
bed with talcose infilling, 2* guartz-
calcite-ankerite veinlets at 50& to core
axis, rare pyrite.

460.7 - 462.1: Barren white quartz vein.

465 - 471.8: Fault zone in altered ultra 
mafic volcanics similar to the ones from
309' to 387.4', very well brecciated to
sheared, badly broken core.

466.6 - 467.2: Spinifex.

END OF HOLE.

PLANAR 
FEATURE 
ANGLE

SAMPLE 
NUMBER

20569
20570
20571
20572
20573
20574
20575
20576
20577

20578

INTERVAL 

FROM - TO

418.9 - 423.9
423.9 - 428.9
428.9 - 433.9
433.9 - 438.9
438.9 - 443.9
443.9 - 448.9
448.9 - 453.9
453.9 - 458.9
458.9 - 462.1

465 - 471.8

SAMPLE 
LENGHT

5
5
5
5
5
5
5
5
3.2

6.8

ASSAYS 

Au oz/TlNi ppm Au ppb

^
<5
^
<5
<5
<5
<5
^
<5

<5

J
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Report
__

OnUrto, 
l f- l

anMTind PoiMi ddreW'Of Recorded Holder
Th* Mini 42*89568898 48 MUNRO

l fro*p*ctor'* Licence NO.
300

Summary of Work Performance ind Plttflbutlon of Credits
rote) work oeyt cr. ei*'. claimed

rf ^
Mining Ctelm

for Performance of the following 
work. (Check one only)

Q Menual Work

Q Shaft Sinking Drifting or 
other Lateral Work.

ir, other 
Power driven or 
mechinlcel equip.

Q Power Stripping
[

DIimond or other Core
unning

Lend Survey . -'

All th. work w* pwform*. on Mining Cl.lmdl i , L 76 Sfcf. 5" , /-

Required Information eg: type of equipment, Namet, Addresses, etc. (See Table Below)

7&&7C* . 

7S3LVS

#3735 nw
RECORDED

Date o{ Repoit

Intimate knowledge of the fecti let forth In the Report of Work ennexed hereto, hevlng performed the workreby certify thet l heve i pertonel er
during end/or efter It! iomplttlon end the ennexed report h true.

Fable of Information/Attachmentt Required bJthbl'KilltiagteOafdgnCAL SURvev
Type of Work

Menuel Work

Shaft Sinking, Drifting or 
other Leterel Work .

Comprnted air, other power 
driven or mechanical equip.

Power Stripping

Diamond or other core 
drilling

Land Survey

H

nform

Type of equipment

Type of equipment end *mount expended. 
Note: Proof of ectuel colt mutt be lubmltted 
within 30 dtyi of recording.

Signed core log ihowlng; footege, dlemeter of 
core, number end englet of hole*.

Neme end cddren of Ontirlo lend turveyer.

T f
tlon (Common to 2 or more typet)

ddrenei of men who performed 
/operated equipment, together 
d hourt of employment.

Nemei end eddreuee of owner or operetor 
together with ditet when drllllng/itrlpplng 
done.

Nil

Attechmenti

Work Sketch: thete 
ere required to ihow 
the location end 
extent of work In 
reletlon to th* 
neareit clalrn poet.

Work Sketch (ei 
ebove) in duplicate

Nil



L
Ministry o*
Natural
RotourcM

Report 
of Work

Ontario
Th* Mining Act

Z OF 3
Instruction* - Supply required data on * teperete form for eech

typ* of work to b* recorded (H* table below).
- For 0*o-t*chnlc*l work ut* form no. 1903 "Report

of Work (Geologic*!, Geophytleal, Qtoch*mlc*l and
Expenditure*)",

Ne mf md Poit*)l Addr*M of^Jttcordtd Holdtf prospector t Licence No.

. our
Summary ot work Performance and PUtrlbutlon ot Cream
Tot*i work Day* Cr. cleimed

for Performance of the following 
work. (Check one only)

Q Menuel Work

jShaft Sinking Drifting or 
other Lateral Work.

Air, other 
Power driven or 
mechanic*! equip.

f) Power Stripping

FM Diamond or other Core 
rSdrllllng
f") lend Survey

All th. work w*p*rfor,r*d on Mining Cl.lmUl;

Required Information eg: type of equipment, Names, Addresses, etc. (See Table Below)

Certification Verifying Report of Work
l hereby certify that l have a perionel and intimate knowledge of the feet* let forth In the Report of Work annexed hereto, hiving performed the work 
or witnetied tame during end/or efter It* completion end the annexed report li true.

Name and Poital Addret* of Penon Certifying

Table of Information/Attachments Required by the Mining Recorder

Date Certified i

t^te/Pr
ledlby

Type of Work

Manual Work

Shaft Sinking, Drifting or 
other Lateral Work

Compreited air, other power 
driven or mechanical equip.

Power Stripping

Diemond or other core 
drilling

Land Survey

Specific Information per type

Nil

Type of equipment

Type of equipment and amount expended. 
Note: Proof of actual eott muit be lubmlttad 
within 30 day* of recording.

Signed core log ihowlng; footege, diameter of 
core, number and angle* of hole*.

Name end addrm* of Ontario land lurveyer.

Other Information (Common to 2 or more type*)

Name* and addre**e* of men who performed 
manual work /operated equipment, together 
with date* and hour* of employment.

Name* end eddret*** of owner or operator 
together with date* when drllling/ttrlpplng
done.

Nil

Attachment*

Work Sketch: thete 
are required to ihow 
the location and 
extent of work In 
relation to the 
nearest clelm pott.

Work Sketch (e* 
above) In duplicate

Nil



MWrtryot
Natural
RotourcM

Report 
of Work

3 OF s

Ontario
Th* Mining Act

Imtructloni - Supply required diti on t tepertte form tor each
type of work to be recorded (tee table below).

- For Oeo-technloel work uee form no. 1962 "Report
of Work (Geologic*!, Oeophydcel, Oeochemieel end
Expenditure!)".

i name eny rotw

summary ot work wtormance and pistr loution ot Credits

f* A Art MA t
TOT necoroeq noioer rrptpectort Licence Ne.

ID ' ,
TOUI worn utvt w. cicimea Mining Claim

for Performance 61 the following 
work. (Cheek one only)

Q Manual Work

Qsheft Sinking Drifting or 
other UterelWork.

QJComprewed Air, other 
Power driven or 
mechenlcel equip.

Q Power Stripping

Ptplemond or other Core 
/^drilling
Q Land Survey

All the work wa. perform* on Min.ngCl.lmU)
f L7g 3^ Ĉ  ,

Required Information eg: type of equipment, Names, Addresses, etc. (See Table Below)

s-/

Certification Verifying Report of Work
1 hereby certify that 1 have e pertonel and Intimate knowledge of the factt tat forth in the Report of Work ennexed hereto, having 'performed the work 
or wltnatted lame during and/or after Itt completion end the ennexed report It true.

Neme end Pottel Addrett of Penon Certifying . v

Date Certified Certl^vJ by (SlgneuQe) .̂  — ,

{^J-jCZ /&J y~tt(i{B ^5o c 7?G^4js~*^
fable of Information/Attachments Required by the Mining Recorder ' ' S /

Type of Work

Manual Work

Shaft Sinking, Drifting or 
other Lateral Work

Compretied elr, other power 
driven or mechanical equip.

Power Stripping

Diamond or other core 
drilling

Lend Survey

Specific Information per type

Nil

Type of equipment

Type of equipment end amount expended. 
Note: Proof of ectuel cott mutt be tubmltted 
within 30 deyt of recording.

Signed core log ahowlng; footage, diemeter of 
core, number and tnglet of holet.

Name end addreM of Onterlo lend turveyer.

Other Information (Common to 2 or more type*)

Nemei and addretiet of men who performed 
manual work /operated equipment, together 
with datet end hourt of employment.

Name* and addrettea of owner or operator 
together with datet when drllllng/ttrlpplng
done.

Nil

Attachment!

Work Sketch: thete 
are required to thow 
the location and 
extent of work in 
relation to the 
neerett claim pott.

Work Sketch (et
above) In duplicate

Nil
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